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CITY COVID-19 RELATED HOMELESSNESS UPDATE
April 23, 2020

The City has joined a County-led task force to address the particular needs of people experiencing homelessness (PEH) during the coronavirus pandemic. The County COVID-19 website provides information on the task force as well as on resources available to PEH during this time. Below you will find an update on completed tasks and tasks underway.

SHELTER UPDATE
· As of 4/23 no PEH have tested positive for COVID-19 in the Santa Cruz community.
· The County Health Officer has revised her forecast for peak illnesses to mid-May.
· IQV shelter (Medical isolation and quarantine; vulnerable population) is operational. There are currently 22 PEH using 20 of the 27 available rooms. The County is assessing additional IQV room availability. 
· Armory shelter is providing both daytime and nighttime sheltering in place. 
· Expanded shelter at the SC Vets Hall is operational and providing both daytime and nighttime sheltering in place. 
· The Watsonville Vets Hall opened for daytime and nighttime shelter 4/15. 
· Staffing remains an issue for all shelter programs. 
· Outreach teams are being deployed in the City to provide resources and information to PEH living in informal shelter and encampments. Special focus is being put on the far west side, and the City is tracking locations to enable continued outreach efforts.
· The rapid referral pilot offering a single POC for fast shelter assessment and placement is underway.  
· The second HOSS (Homeless outreach service sites) walk up site for health assessments, resources and educational info opened at the picnic area behind the Homeless Garden Project at Depot Park. This HOSS will be open 4 hours per week. Other HOSS sites are  being evaluated for Coral Street and 701 Water Street.
· CDC guidelines continue to discourage breaking up existing encampments.

FOOD DISTRIBUTION
· New Homelessness Response Manager Brooke Newman has taken over food distribution programming.

CHALLENGES
Staffing: increased shelter and meal distribution needs. 


NEW FAQs

Why is a HOSS located at Depot Park?
Homeless outreach and service sites (HOSS) are being located in areas where PEH are either living or are receiving services. Depot Park is in one of those areas. These sites are open for very limited hours (typically 2-4 per week) and provide critical resources like food and water, in addition to health assessments and shelter referral. 
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